
PALMER POLICE PRESS RELEASES FOR OCTOBER 5-11, 

2020 

On October 5, 2020, Palmer Police responded to S. Chugach Street at 

Rempel Avenue for a 2 vehicle motor vehicle collision involving ALDRED H. 

NAULT, age 82 of Palmer, and JASON D. PERSINGER, age 34 of Palmer.  

No injuries were reported.  

On Tuesday, October 6, 2020 Palmer Police responded to a motor vehicle 

collision at West Evergreen and Rowland Memorial Way.  FRANK W 

ENBODEN, age 75 of Palmer, ran a red light and struck the vehicle DIANE 

E. BURTCH, age 65 of Palmer, was driving.  No injuries were reported.  

Both vehicles were driven from the scene.   

On October 6, 2020, Palmer Police received a report of a theft of a vehicle 

mounted lightbar from a residence. Value was estimated to be $97.99. 

Investigation is on-going.   

On October 6, 2020, Palmer Police arrested RANDOLPH E. STIDHAM, age 

64 of Palmer, for Assault IV DV. STIDHAM was remanded to Mat-Su 

Pretrial where he was held without bail per the bail schedule.  

On October 6, 2020, Palmer Police issued a summons to BRANDON N. 

SLOAN, age 16 of Palmer, for Driving in Violation of Instruction Permit. 

On October 7, 2020, Palmer Police forwarded Criminal Mischief 4 charges 

to the Division of Juvenile Justice against a 14-year-old male who damaged 

2 school owned computers.  The damage was estimated at $600.00. 

On October 9, 2020, Palmer Police arrested KIA D. CAMERON, age 27 of 

Wasilla, for a $100.00 cash warrant for Failure to Appear for Pre-Trial 

Conference on the Original Charge of Assault in the Fourth Degree.  

On October 11, 2020, Palmer Police forwarded charges to the District 

Attorney’s Office on DAKOTA J. TIRAPELLI, age 27, of Palmer for Improper 

Use of Evidence of Registration. 



On October 11, 2020, Palmer Police investigated the death of IRRED V. 

HAMILTON, age 71 of Palmer. No foul play suspected. Next of kin was on 

scene. 

On October 11, 2020, Palmer Police received a report of Criminal Mischief 

at Matanuska Towing and Recovery. Estimated cost of the damage was 

$500.00.  An investigation is ongoing. 

 


